

# Minutes

## Bainesse/Rangiotu Community Committee Meeting

17<sup>th</sup> June 2020 @ 7pm

### Rangiotu Memorial Hall

Present: T Donaldson, G Dorn, A Horsfall (chairman) B Law, D Mitchell, J Mudford, F Reid, A Sterling (secretary), J Taylor, R Taylor, R Te Awe Awe

Guests: Cr S Casey (MDC), Cr A Quarrie (MDC), W Mudford, S Perry, K Ace

No.	Item		Action (who)
1		Procedural Matters	
1.1	Apologies	<i>That the following apologies be accepted:</i>  <i>J Hawthorne</i>	Horsfall/RTaylor  Carried
1.2	Correspondence	Inward: See Attached sheet  Outward: E mails to:  C Caffell – Bainesse School Principal  C Sheldon – Bainesse & Districts Community Development Trust (Shared pathway)  S Perry – Landscaper  Inviting them to attend the meeting to update committee on their particular involvement with the committee.  <i>That the inwards and outwards correspondence be approved.</i>  <i>Further to Halcombe Community Trust letter: The MDC reserve fund has been used during Covid 19 to maintain the 0% rate increase.</i>  <i>A Sterling to reply to MDC re: Post covid community gatherings funding.</i>	TDonaldson/BLaw  Carried
1.2	Confirmation of Previous Minutes	<i>That the minutes from the previous meeting held on 18<sup>th</sup> March 2020 be accepted as a true and correct record.</i>	ASterling/GDorn  Carried
1.3	Matters Arising	Working bee will be organised for Hall. Nails need removing & holes filled on walls ready for painting.  ANZAC day, local residents left wreaths at the cenotaph during the day.	A Horsfall

No.	Item		Action (who)
		<p>Rongotea Lions Club has agreed to fund the brass plaque. A Horsfall will arrange this.</p> <p>RSA funds: The funds have been transferred from the RSA to the Hall Committee and then the sub branch will be closed.</p> <p>Drainage Scheme - Cr S Casey &amp; Cr A Quarrie will organise a meeting with landowners.</p>	
2.3	Community Projects	<p>Beautification of roadside from Marae - Post office.</p> <p>S Perry outlined some plans for the area and plants that will grow in the very poor soil. It was decided the Scott will meet with some committee members to do a walk-through of the area.</p>	
4		<p><b>Other Business</b> Some discussion held on the spending of the Feilding Library.</p> <p><b>Post Covid Community Gatherings:</b> This was discussed and agreed that we would like to organise a function just before Christmas. We have held mid- winter events in the past and they are not well supported.</p> <p><b>Community Honours nominations</b> are currently open is there any worthy recipient in the area?</p> <p><b>Project Funding:</b> It was agreed to use this round of funding as follow: \$1500 Beautification \$1500 Hall</p> <p><b>Prov Growth Fund:</b> it was discussed whether we could put in a submission, however Cr S Casey advised this was for 'shovel ready' projects.</p> <p><b>Civil Defence;</b> Cr Casey will contact J Graham as to update our status.</p> <p><b>Mr W Mudford</b> voiced concern over the new by-law on stock movement and under passes. General discussion took place. Several members will write submissions to MDC by 5pm tomorrow.</p> <p><b>The committee</b> intends to invite Matt McKay (Senior Planning Advisor) along to the next meeting, to take us through the proposed MDC Rural Plan change. This will give us a chance to ask him questions.</p>	A Sterling

No.	Item		Action (who)
		<p><b>Council Matters:</b></p> <p><b>Cr A Quarrie spoke on the PNCC proposal of the 6 options, for the treated wastewater of Palmerston North. Information pamphlets were available.</b></p>	
	<p><b>Meeting Closed</b></p> <p><b>Next Meeting</b></p>	<p><b>8.45pm</b></p> <p><b>15<sup>th</sup> July @ 7pm Rangiotu Memorial Hall</b></p>	